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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of Bid 22-277, Naper Boulevard Stormwater Lift Station Rehabilitation, to Martam
Construction, Inc. for an amount not to exceed $962,740, plus a 3% contingency

DEPARTMENT: Water Utilities

SUBMITTED BY: Darrell Blenniss, Director

BOARD/COMMISSION REVIEW:
N/A

BACKGROUND:
The Naper Boulevard Stormwater Lift Station was installed in 1985 with the purpose of preventing
Naper Boulevard from flooding during rain events at the Burlington-Northern Rail Tracks. The lift
station has a design capacity of 3950 GPM and consists of a wet well, three submersible pumps, and
pump control systems. The original three pumps were replaced with the current three 50-hp
submersible pumps in March 2006. Currently, all three pumps' guide rails are either missing or
corroded, which prevents the pumps from being pulled out for maintenance. Additionally, the pump
electrical cables are stiff and dry-rotted, raising safety concerns.

In February 2023, the Water Utilities issued Bid 22-277 for the Naper Boulevard Stormwater Lift
Station Rehabilitation project. The project includes replacing the existing three submersible pumps,
guide rails, piping, wet- well hatches, and installing new cables and conduits. The project will also
include the installation of new sidewalks to access the wet well and associated retaining walls.
Furthermore, the project will replace the existing VFDs and upgrade the pump control system.

DISCUSSION:
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File #: 23-0406, Version: 1

Advertise Date: February 2, 2023;          Notice Sent: 153
Bid Opening: March 1, 2023;                  Planholders: 31
Proposal Received: 4;
Bids were received from the following vendors:
Vendors Name Proposed Cost

Martam Construction, Inc. $962,740.00

Integral Construction, Inc. $1,073,200.00

Marc Kresmery Construction, LLC $1,085,300.00

Engineer’s  Estimate $1,249,800.00

Dahme Mechanical Industries $1,313,888.00

The staff has checked Martam Construction, Inc.'s references and found that they have successfully
completed multiple pump stations of similar size within the last five years. Therefore, their
qualifications meet our expectations. The staff recommends awarding the project to Martam
Construction, Inc.

The completion date for this project is February 15, 2024

FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP #: SW041 - Naper Blvd. Stormwater Pump Station Rehab
Rehabilitation of the Naper Boulevard Stormwater Lift Station is expensed to the account number
listed below. The project falls under the management of the Department of Public Works, for a total
budget of $1,500,000 in 2023. The requested award including the contingency is accommodated
within the budget. Future project costs will be budgeted accordingly.

Account Number Fund Description Project Budget Total Budget

31252200-551502 Capital Projects Fund $1,500,000 $3,575,000
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